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Called to Order – 5:05 pm
I.  Welcome and Introductions
· All attendees introduced themselves.

· Dr. Jed Miller introduced himself as the newly appointed Director of the Office of Genetics and People with Special Health Care Needs.
II. Minutes of Meeting 

· Minutes from November 28, 2017 were reviewed and approved. 
III. Old Business
· Review of Krabbe Leukodystrphy
Dr. Vernon provided a slide presentation on Krabbe Leukodystrophy, providing the latest published reports on newborn screening for Krabbe.  Slide show is attached for review. Scoring sheets were also discussed to be used as a way to organize thoughts.  A copy of the scoring sheet will be distributed to members as well
· Discussion regarding Krabbe Leukodystrophy

1.   John McGing expressed concern regarding the impact on families for babies who are labeled as high risk but are not identified as having the disease, particularly concerned over serial MRI and LPs that would be required to follow these babies long term.   He asked if diagnostic options are moving away from such invasive procedures.  
2.   Dr. Vernon stated that what she thinks is on the verge of improving is the screening process to help reduce the number of babies who screen positive, and screen out those infants who are less likely to develop the disease.  If the screening process improves, then less babies may be identified that would have to go through the invasive procedures, but there is nothing published at this time.  
3.   Dr. Jamie Fraser, CNMC Genetics, states she has attended two separate meetings this past year discussing this issue.  She states the psychosine data is looking better as a secondary marker to help stratify risk for disease, but providers are not comfortable relying on quantitative psychosine at this time until more data is published.  CNMC Genetics has recently hired a physician from New York who saw 5 patients that screened moderate to high risk and ultimately they all turned out to be carriers.  However, each of these patients was followed with serial LPs and MRIs while going through this diagnostic odyssey to find out they were carriers.  Dr. Fraser further states the community of physicians providing care for these babies feels the risk of having a high false positive rate with screening is high at this time.  

4.   John McGing further expresses that the impact on the babies and families regarding the serial LPs and MRIs makes him want to slow down at this time. Dr. Fraser agreed that not enough progress has been made at this time to allay his concerns.  

6.   Dr. Vernon will make all of the slides available with resources for review. 

7.   Michelle Smith asked how many times has Krabbe come up for discussion.  Dr. Vernon indicated this is the 3rd time she has presented Krabbe.  It has been reviewed upon request. 
8.   John McGing brought up the discussion of either taking a vote tonight on Krabbe or plan to vote at next meeting which may not be until April after the legislative session is over to allow the two legislators to vote.
9.   Dr. Fraser interjected to add the comment that when States add screening for conditions that are not on the RUSP available information to provide physicians is not standardized as it is for conditions on the RUSP.  American College of Medical Geneticist ACT sheets are not available to be used as a resource to providers to help them discuss the condition with families or to help with determining next steps for diagnosis.  She states this is another consideration that should be taken into account

10.  John McGing asked again what the members felt about voting tonight or waiting to vote.  Michelle Smith states she does not need to wait to vote, she can vote today.  Anne Eder asked to have more time to review the presentation in greater detail and then vote.  Dr. Vernon states the Council will follow the usual procedure and the vote will need to be held at an upcoming meeting.  

11.  John McGing stated the vote will be placed on the agenda at the next meeting.  John asked the legislators when they will be available.  Delegate Karen Lewis-Young states it is difficult to know when they might be available but may have more flexibility at the end of January or the beginning of February.  John proposed meeting after April 9th.  Dr. Vernon proposed a phone call only meeting on a Sunday night.  Dr. Jed Miller states this is a public meeting so the meeting cannot be exclusively by phone.  Senator Young states they could meet on a Monday at 5 PM because session does not start until 8 PM and committee meetings are rarely scheduled on a Monday.  Mondays work for all members present except for Dr. David Myles who states the vote should not be held up on his account.  Dr. Vernon states a Doodle poll will be sent out to see if a quorum can be obtained on a Monday in the next 3-5 weeks.  Presentation to be distributed and any questions should be addressed to Dr. Vernon in preparation for the meeting.  
IV. New Business
Delegate Lewis-Young raised a concern about a bill introduced last session requiring opiod testing on newborns.  The bill was voted down.  Maryland has a $700,000 Federal grant that is in danger of being lost if newborns are not followed up for testing positive tested for opiods and other substances.  She has discussed this issue with DHMH and was told this issue was not appropriate for newborn screening since it is not an inherited condition.  She would like to share the information with the Council to review and determine if this is an issue that falls under the realm of this Council.  Christie Keppel states she would be glad to talk to Delegate Lewis-Young about what other states are doing on this issue.  Dr. Vernon states that if this discussion does not help with the issue then the information related to the bill should be forwarded to the Council for review. If the Council is not appropriate to address the issue, the Council may be able to determine the appropriate avenue for this discussion 
VI.  Adjournment
Meeting adjourned at 6:30 PM.  
